
WPWDB Meeting Agenda  
November 12, 2024 

WPWDB Office  
Martinsville, Virginia

 4:00 p.m.  

Agenda 
Welcome/Call to Order………………………………….………………………………………… Adam Wright, Chair 

Roll Call (26 total, need 14 for quorum) 

 Tora Terry
 Tory Shepherd

Welcome Guests……………………………………………..…………………………………………......Adam Wright, Chair
Call for Public Comment…………………………………………………………………………………Adam Wright, Chair
Items for Approval: 

• Minutes from September 23, 2024
• Local Plan Draft Goals and Strategies
• WPWDB Nominations 

Financial Report - Brandon Martin

• Approval of Financial Reports

Adam Wright
Blake Shumate
Corrie Bobe
David Collins
Debra Buchanan
Donna Higdon
Jason Davis
Jess Wade

Jim Daniel
John Moody
John Parkinson
Julie Brown
Lori Fox
Mark Powers
Marsha Mendenhall
Mike Minter

Rebecca Adock
Rhonda Hodges
R J Weaver
Shannon Hair
Sharon Barksdale
Stacey Wright
Teresa Fontaine
Tim Clark

• Business Engagement………………………………………………………………… Rhonda Hodges 
• Quality Assurance……………………………………………………………………….Teresa Fontaine 
• Community Engagement……………………………………………………………Jason Davis 
• Youth Council……………………………………………………………………………..Blake Shumate 

Old Business
New Business 
Committee Reports 

CEO & Ross: Region Reports 
Save the Date:  March 17, 2025
 Adjourn 



West Piedmont Workforce Development Board – 

Meeting Minutes 

September 23rd, 2024 - WPWDB Office

Present: Adam Wright, Blake Shumate, Jason Davis (V), Jess Wade(V) , Jim Daniel (V), 
Julie Brown(V), Lori Fox(V), Mark Powers(V), Rebecca Adcock, Rhonda Hodges, Dr. 
Shannon Hair(V), Sharon Barksdale(V), Teresa Fontaine(V), Tim Clark, Tora Terry(V)

Guests: Brandon Martin (Mallard & Mallard), Ed Preston (Ross), Kim Turner (V) (Ross), 
Colette Bolinsky (DVBI)

Staff: Tyler Freeland (CEO), Jael Rosas, Robbie Knight 

Mr. Wright called the meeting to order. Roll call established quorum. Mr. Wright welcomed 

guest Ms. Bolinsky and Ms. Pagans. There were no public comments. The Board reviewed the

June 24, 2024 meeting minutes. Mr. Wright suggested the meeting location be included in the 
minutes. Mr. Shumate made a motion to approve the minutes; Ms. Barksdale seconded; the

motion passed unanimously. 

Mr. Martin of Mallard and Mallard presented the financial reports through . The summary sheets 
were presented by funding stream to the Board. Ross operational spending was at 10.19%, ideal
spending being 833%. Training spending was at .56%. Mr. Martin shared this was expected as 
the spending only reflects the first month of the program year. The year-to-date operating grant 
admin income is $35,931.61.The Stifel balance was at $105,981.27. Mr. Martin mentioned there 
are various other grants in the pipeline. Ms. Hodges moved to approve the financial report, Mr.
Powers seconded. The motion passed unanimously.

The Committee Reports followed. Ms. Hodges, Business Engagement Committee, shared a brief 
summary of Business Services activities. Our area is beginning to see an increase in layoffs 
resulting in a need for Rapid Response. There has been an increase in involvement of health care 
employers with Business Services and the Committee is pleased to continue to grow these 
connections. Ms. Fontaine, Quality Assurance Committee, had no report. Mr. Davis, Community 
Engagement Committee, shared the airport continues to support youth interested in a career in 
aviation. Mr. Shumate, Youth Committee, shared a Committee activity report. The Committee is 
looking forward to participating in Career Day and continues to look for ways to support youth-
related activities in the region. There was no old business or new business. 

Ms. Turner shared the Ross performance update. WIOA Adult enrollments 
were already at 40%. The DW enrollment is at 25% and expected to rise due to layoffs in the 
region. Youth enrollment is at 9% and expected to rise with YouthBuild co-enrollments and 
other referrals. A new TANF grant is in the works, this grant will support WEX/OJT's and other 
training. The 4th year of Project Imagine is underway, and more youth in Danville are receiving 
valuable experiences and mentoring. Ms. Turner also shared success stories. Mr. Wright thanked 
Ms. Turner for the report and all the hard work from the Ross team, as they are doing truly 
impacting work that helps the community. Mr. Preston shared some Center activities. Center 
traffic has increased at all 3 locations. The Martinsville Center traffic has increased 7% since last 
year. The Danville Center and Stuart Center have both increased 4% since last year. Staff is very 
involved in all community events for outreach and are very busy. 



Mr. Knight, Business Services, gave a brief overview of Business Services activities. The city of 
Danville was projected to have the highest unemployment rate in the state of Virginia. With 
many closings happening in the region, hundreds of jobs have been impacted. The Business 
Services team has continued to work with employers and individuals to offer services and 
support during this time. Employee briefings at Morgan Olson were held onsite to inform 
employees of next steps and the services available. Other employers are hiring; P&HCC held a 
job fair with 46 employers in attendance and a job fair in Danville is expected to have over 50 
employers present. Ms. Bolinsky introduced herself and shared valuable resources available to 
assist those with vision impairments. Ms. Pagans introduced herself and her history with the 
West Piedmont Regional Adult Education Center. Mr. Wright thanked all staff for their hard 
work. Mr. Clark moved to adjourn; seconded by Ms. Hodges. The motion passed unanimously 
and the meeting adjourned. 
























































































































